



Burton and District Clubs Snooker League

www.bdcsnooker.org



Minutes of the meeting 9 November 2015

Held at Burton Cons Club

- Present** Mike Buckland (Chair), Carl Poulton (secretary), Tom Egginton, Paul Slater, Ian Shrive, Peter Maguire, Linda Harrison, Tony Coleman
- Apologies** Fran McNulty, Owen Jones.
- Fran McNulty has had to step down from the committee. Thanks to Fran and his work on the committee and his efforts organising the Ken Shipton over the past 2 years
- Previous minutes** Minutes from 21/09/2015 confirmed as a true record pending some changes required that will be circulated via email. Prop: PS, Sec: TE
- Matters arising**
- Nothing noted.
- Treasurer's Report**
- There have been a number of issues that have been had acquiring a new bank account via HSBC over the past 2 months. The upshot of this is that a new account is not set up yet.
 - Balance: £5536.17 as of 9 November 2015.
 - Treasurers report: Prop: TC, Sec: TE.
 - Only individuals can purchase premium bonds so the league cannot by them with the excess.
- Competitions**
- Summary of latest position was given CP.
 - Ken Shipton: 17th April 2016: MB and CP will probably be around for that day. Location to be agreed.
- Issue regarding player playing for 2 clubs**
- Dave Shenton has played for Stapenhill A (4 frames) and Rolleston B (2 frames). A player can play for one club only during the season, unless prior consent of the committee is obtained (rule 14). Only one of his results affects a final result (Stapenhill A v Chimneys B)
 - Committee agreed that Dave Shenton's match for Rolleston B v Alrewas B should be over turned from 1-1 to a 0-2. He will then be informed, and Rolleston, of the decision and if he wants to swap club he needs to write to committee.
- Referee training**
- Still awaiting response from EASB on those who passed. CP to chase this.
- Presentation evening and Trophies**
- Trophies: Ian S, Tony C and Tom Egginton will collaborate on acquiring trophy quotes. CP will circulate the list of trophies required to use as the basis for the trophy quote.
 - PM is going to bring a proposal to the committee with regards to an exhibition night for the presentation evening.
 - MB to speak to FM with regards to Marc Bolton, or others, and Belmont club plus Dave Budworth or others who book entertainers.
 - Bass museum run a comedy night and compere that might also be used for the presentation evening.
- Next meeting**
- 7 December for next meeting at Belmont.
- AOB**
- Linda H clarified a question with regards to attendance at a match.



Burton and District Clubs Snooker League

www.bdcsnooker.org



Actions

1	Glovers Cues sponsorship – Check to see that they have received the invoice. - Glovers Cues sponsorship of £50 is still outstanding.	MB
2	Trophy issues: - Sort out existing trophy issues: Ken Shipton needs engraving with Owen Jones name, Orme Shield needs resizing - New trophy purchases: New Division 2 trophy and new Orme Plate. Discuss at next meeting alongside other trophy purchasing	MB Committee
3	<i>Sponsorship:</i> - Ask Belmont to sponsor the Arthur Edwards doubles competition. CP has asked Arron Vaughan and Belmont's committee needs to be asked. - Arron has said that not this year but to ask for next year.	Complete
4	Bank account and monies - Open new account - Discuss what to do with the potential excess - Check if Premium Bonds can be purchased by an organisation: only individuals can purchase premium bonds so this is on hold for the time being.	MB Committee
5	Electronic survey to be potentially issued at the end of season to members to ask for relevant feedback on certain questions.	CP (end season)
6	Acquire full set of Snooker and Billiards rules.	CP
7	Purchase ball markers and gloves and snooker rules for the 7-10 referees including Tony C and Alan O	CP
8	<i>Draft letters for complaint</i>	Complete
9	Update previous meeting's minutes from September	CP
10	Investigate exhibition type presentation do	PM

Key Dates:

21 December 2015 – Next committee meeting